

Science Working Group Steering Committee

[Google Hangouts meeting](#) 2017.09.20

The previous meeting was at 2017.07.19.

Attendance

Voting members
<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Kichwa Coders – Tracy Miranda – <i>present</i>• IteMa – Torkild Ulvøy Resheim – <i>present</i>• ORNL – Jay Jay Billings – <i>present</i>• Diamond Light Source – Peter Chang – <i>present</i>• Eclipse Foundation – Mike Milinkovich – <i>present</i>• IBM – Serban Maeran – <i>absent</i>
Non voting attendees
<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Marc Vloemans• Ian Mayo• Christopher Brooks• Ian Skerret
Total attendance: 5 of 6 voting members

Agenda

The autumn release

- ChemClipse will not be able to join due to outstanding CQ. (Philip)
- Eclipse EASE is on track (Tracy)
- Eclipse EAVP (Philip/Jay)
 - May be able to include some work from ChemClipse/Philip related to SWT Chart.
 - Looks good, paperwork in progress today.
- Eclipse January (Peter)
 - All IP issues have been resolved
 - Need to gather logs and create the release record
 - Too few Travis-CI instances, so progress is slow.

- Eclipse Triquetrum (Christopher)
 - Doing well, good to go by Friday. Erwin will pull the trigger
- Eclipse TeXlipse (Torkild)
 - Waiting for the initial commit ([CQ-12551](#)) to be reviewed
 - Paperwork will be done this week
- Eclipse RichBeans
 - Nothing reported

Release review must be in by this Friday (22. September)

Press release

- Ian Skerrett will help doing a press release.
- Draft press release should be done by end of next week.
- Ian will create a Google Document for us to start working on

Other activities

- Write blog posts with screenshots
- Use Twitter and social media

Strategic Direction

- The background to this strategic planning is introduced [here](#).
- The questions posed are [here](#)
- Four people responded to request from input from Marc
- Would like more to respond, do so ASAP
- Science and LocationTech to attend FOSDEM in February?
 - Yes! Philip will handle this from Science
 - Philip has attended the past few years
 - Careful not to focus on *Eclipse Science DevRoom*, use *Science DevRoom* instead. Marc will apply for a room ASAP, deadline is today.

Notes

- Philip is in charge of the Science Unconference at EclipseCon Europe. Tracy and Torkild will be busy with the board meeting. A room has been reserved.